
CR-24B & CR-12 
 

 1 

FROM: Rob Thuss, JCNA Legal 
 
TO:  JCNA BOD  
  c/o Bob Matejek, Secretary 
 
RE:  2021 AGM Legal Report  
 
DATE:  July 15, 2021 
  
  There are no legal issues to report.   
 
 
 
 
FROM: Rob Thuss, Jaguar Journal Committee 
 
TO:  JCNA BOD  
  c/o Bob Matejek, Secretary 
 
RE:  2021 AGM JJC Report  
 
DATE:  July 15, 2021 
  
 The Jaguar Journal continues to run on schedule, or early, and Peter Crespin, Greg Wells, 
and Diane Dufour continue in their respective roles.  Nicole Smart has recently begun to write the 
Member Spotlight.  We warmly acknowledge Greg’s contribution by writing this piece for several 
years.   Graphcom continues to handle layout, printing, and shipping.  Costs are stable.  Advertising 
revenue, which reduces member cost to produce and deliver the magazine, is stable.   
 
 Les Hamilton negotiated an agreement for the magazine to be published and posted 
electronically on Zinio.com, after thoroughly researching suitable online sites.  So it appears that 
Jaguar Journal could become available to JCNA members in digital format.   
 
 A heartfelt thanks to our Jaguar Journal advertisers for their continued commitment to 
advertise with us during COVID.   
 


